
To: Abingdon-Avon C.U.S.D. #276 Board of Education 

From: Kathleen MacGregor, Director of Curriculum and Instruction 

Re: Monthly Report: January 2, 2020 

 

Activity 

● Winter MAP testing was completed 12/9/2019-12/19/2019. Fall 2019 - Winter 2019 

Growth: 

○ Math: positive growth in every grade level observed. 

○ Reading: positive growth in every grade level observed with the exception of 

kindergarten. At the time of this report grade 9 data was inaccessible. 

○ Science: positive growth in every grade level observed with the exception of 

sixth grade. 

● Attended Administrative Team Meeting, 12/11/2019. 

● Completed curriculum comparison analysis for math and reading supplemental digital 

curricula. 

● Created Technology Instructional Coach Professional Evaluation Tool. 

● Met virtually with NWEA/MAP support representatives on numerous occasions. 

● Met virtually with various curriculum/assessment company representatives. 

● Created January ​A-Town Faculty Newsletter​: monthly teacher digital newsletter. 

● Met on numerous occasions with teachers, instructional coaches and administrators. 

 

Upcoming 

● January 3, 2020 SIP Meeting Day is scheduled for teachers. 

● Continued preparations for Illinois Assessment of Readiness (IAR) testing for 3/11/2020. 

● Illinois Science Assessment (ISA) is tentatively scheduled for the week of 3/30/2020 - 

4/3/2020. 

● Continued curriculum and professional development planning for 2019 - 2020 school 

year, with beginning planning for the 2020 - 2021 school year. 

● Attend AES and Hedding School Improvement Team meetings. 

● New Faculty Mentoring Meeting is scheduled, 1/23/2020. 

● Ongoing preparations for Family Reading Night. 

● February Professional Learning Community (PLC) meetings: MAP data review, 

instructional and assessment alignment, formative assessment. 

● Scheduled to participate in/attend: 

○ NWEA/MAP training consultations 

○ ISBE Assessment Webinars 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Kathleen MacGregor 


